Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing Services, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph F6(a)xiii, of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby authorise: - 
· The designation of a Selective Licensing Scheme, under Part 3 of The Housing Act 2004 in four hot spot areas of Charlestown and Lower Kersal

· The fee structure and the use of an additional charging fee structure for Selective Licensing

· The Licence Conditions for the Charlestown and Lower Kersal Selective Licensing Scheme.
· Review the current arrangements which exist between the City Council and the University in terms of liaison with students concerning their responsibilities as residents of the wider community.
The Reasons are that the introduction of such a scheme will complement the wider regeneration in the area that Salford City Council is helping to deliver through the New Deal for Communities programme.  Selective Licensing will address existing issues of poor property and tenancy management in privately rented accommodation.  The scheme will also ensure that new landlords investing in the designated area are reputable and will sustain the strong community that the regeneration programmes have worked hard to establish.

Options considered and rejected were: - 
· Take no action – this would be inconsistent with established Council policy and would fail to address the legitimate concerns of residents, local Elected members and other stakeholders regarding the impact of the private rented sector on the local housing market.

· Defer the introduction of selective licensing in Charlestown and Lower Kersal – A review of available evidence and current policy clearly identify Charlestown and Lower Kersal as the area with the highest priority for the use of selective licensing.

Assessment of Risk. Low.  There is considered to be a compelling case by the council’s legal representatives and officers that the required criteria can be met and the correct procedures will be followed.

The source of funding is: The Government’s intention is that Landlord Licensing will be self funding over the five year licensable period. The initial set up costs, have been supported by funding from the Housing Market Renewal Fund until 31st March 2011.  The business plan indicates that the revenue acquired from the licence fee chargeable to landlords, will break even over the five-year period.

Legal Advice obtained. Yes. Contact Officer: Melinda Edwards

Financial Advice obtained. Yes Peter Butterworth
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process. None.

(if the documents disclose exempt or confidential information, they should not be listed, but the following wording shall be inserted : "(The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection)":-


Contact Officer:  Sarah Hughes

Tel No. 0161 793 3087
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This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Peter Connor
Lead Member for Housing
Date: 20th September, 2010
*
This decision was published on Monday, 20th September, 2010.
*
This decision will come in force on Tuesday, 28th September, 2010 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

